

1

つぎの(1)から(15)までの()に入れるのに最も適切なものを
1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

- (1) **A:** Where are you going, Mom?
B: To the market to get some fresh vegetables. They were all grown by local ().
1 doctors **2** pilots **3** farmers **4** musicians
- (2) In summer, I often go running just before it gets (). It's too hot to run during the day.
1 young **2** quiet **3** dark **4** real
- (3) In Japan, () are useful because they sell medicine, food, and drinks.
1 churches **2** drugstores **3** libraries **4** post offices
- (4) **A:** I love the beach. I want to stay here ().
B: Me, too. But we have to leave tomorrow.
1 forever **2** nearly **3** straight **4** exactly
- (5) Ryuji's dream is to become a famous sushi ().
1 carpenter **2** dentist **3** chef **4** singer
- (6) For English class, Kenji has to write five () about himself. Tomorrow, he will read them in front of the class.
1 storms **2** calendars **3** sentences **4** centuries
- (7) **A:** Mr. Smith. Could you tell me the () answer to this question?
B: Sure, David. Let me see it.
1 narrow **2** correct **3** weak **4** quiet

- (8) *A:* I can't wait for spring.
B: Me, neither. I'm () of this snow and cold weather.
1 upset **2** tired **3** silent **4** wrong
- (9) I couldn't sleep on the flight from New York, but I ()
much better this morning. I slept really well last night.
1 cover **2** brush **3** feel **4** share
- (10) *A:* It's going to snow () day on Saturday.
B: That's great. I'm going skiing this weekend.
1 any **2** more **3** much **4** all
- (11) Next week, Dave's brother is getting (). Dave will give a
speech at the wedding.
1 collected **2** raised **3** married **4** crowded
- (12) *A:* Peter, where were you? I was () about you!
B: Sorry, Mom. I went to the library after school.
1 worried **2** excited **3** surprised **4** interested
- (13) *A:* Has Mom already () to work?
B: Yes, she left early today. She has an important meeting.
1 go **2** going **3** went **4** gone
- (14) *A:* Guess what! I () second prize in the poster contest.
B: That's great. I'm so proud of you.
1 win **2** won **3** winning **4** to win
- (15) *A:* Do you think that dogs are () than cats?
B: I'm not sure.
1 smart **2** smarter **3** smartest **4** most

2

つぎの(16) から(20) までの会話について、()に入れるのに最も適切なものを1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

(16) **Woman 1** : I often have lunch at the Treetop Café.

Woman 2 : I do, too. ()

Woman 1 : OK.

- 1 Have you tried the spaghetti there?
- 2 May I take your order?
- 3 Shall we go there together sometime?
- 4 Can you make some for me?

(17) **Mother** : I'm going to order the chicken curry. What about you, Fred?

Son : () It looks delicious.

- | | |
|-----------------------|---------------------------|
| 1 I'll have the same. | 2 I went to a restaurant. |
| 3 Not at the moment. | 4 I hope you're right. |

(18) **Boy** : I called you last night, but you didn't answer the phone.

Girl : Sorry, () I have to give it to my English teacher today.

- 1 I forgot about your question.
- 2 I was writing a report.
- 3 I don't have a phone.
- 4 I don't know the answer.

(19) **Grandmother** : I can't hear the TV, Tony. It's very quiet. ()

Grandson : Sure, Grandma. I'll do it right now.

- | | |
|-----------------------------|------------------------------|
| 1 May I borrow your radio? | 2 Is it too loud for you? |
| 3 Do you like this program? | 4 Can you turn it up for me? |

(20) **Daughter** : Can we go shopping for clothes tomorrow?

Father : () I'm really busy this week.

- | | |
|--------------------------|----------------------------|
| 1 You're probably right. | 2 Maybe some other time. |
| 3 They're in my bedroom. | 4 Thanks for this present. |

3

A

つぎ けい じ ない よう かん
次の掲示の内容に関して、(21) と (22) の質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを1, 2,
なか ひと えら
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Come and Dance on Stage!

If you like dancing, please enter the school dance contest. Dance by yourself or with your friends.

When: October 21 from 3 p.m.

Where: School gym

Your performance should be about two minutes long, and you can do any kind of dancing.

Mr. Lee, our P.E. teacher, was a professional hip-hop dancer when he was young. He'll do a special performance at the contest with our principal, Mr. Sharp. Mr. Sharp has never danced on stage before, so he's very excited!

If you're interested, please see Ms. Matthews by October 10. Dancing is fun, so don't be nervous and sign up!

(21) What is this notice about?

- 1 A contest at a school.
- 2 A party for a teacher.
- 3 A new school club.
- 4 Some free dance lessons.

(22) Mr. Sharp is going to

- 1 teach a P.E. class with Mr. Lee.
- 2 watch a dance performance on October 10.
- 3 go to a music festival with Ms. Matthews.
- 4 dance in the school gym on October 21.

3

B

つぎ
次のEメールの内容に関して、(23)から(25)までの質問に対する答
えとして最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なもの
を1, 2, 3, 4の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶし
なさい。

From: Richard Keyser
To: Kelly Peterson, Joe Rogers
Date: September 18
Subject: Mr. Tanagawa

Hi Kelly and Joe,
Did you hear about our Japanese teacher, Mr. Tanagawa? He lives on my street, and my mom talked to his wife today. Mom heard that Mr. Tanagawa hurt his back. He was working in his garden on Thursday afternoon, and he got a strained back.* He can't come to school until Wednesday. Let's do something for him. Today is Saturday, so maybe we can get him something this weekend. Should we get him some flowers and a card?
Your friend,
Richard

From: Kelly Peterson
To: Richard Keyser, Joe Rogers
Date: September 18
Subject: Oh no!

Hello Richard and Joe,
I'm sad to hear about Mr. Tanagawa. Flowers are a nice idea. I think he likes sunflowers. A card will be nice, too. I have an idea! Let's make a card for him in Japanese. All our classmates can sign it after our class on Monday afternoon. Then, Richard can take the card to Mr. Tanagawa. I'll make it on my computer tomorrow night and bring it to school on Monday morning. What do you think?
See you,
Kelly

From: Joe Rogers
To: Richard Keyser, Kelly Peterson
Date: September 19
Subject: Good idea

Hi,
That's a great idea, Kelly. My uncle owns a flower shop, and I asked him about the flowers. He'll give us some sunflowers. I'll get them from his shop after school on Monday, and then, I'll take them to Richard's house. Richard can give the card and flowers to Mr. Tanagawa on Tuesday morning before school. Also, let's plan something for him when he comes back to school. We can make a sign that says, "Welcome back, Mr. Tanagawa!"
See you tomorrow,
Joe

*strained back: ぎっくり腰

(23) When did Mr. Tanagawa hurt his back?

- 1** On Monday.
- 2** On Wednesday.
- 3** On Thursday.
- 4** On Saturday.

(24) What will Kelly do tomorrow night?

- 1** Make a card.
- 2** Buy a gift.
- 3** Call Mr. Tanagawa.
- 4** Take a Japanese lesson.

(25) Who will take the sunflowers to Richard's house?

- 1** Richard.
- 2** Richard's mother.
- 3** Joe.
- 4** Joe's uncle.



つぎ えいぶん ないよう かん
次の英文の内容に関して、(26) から (30) までの質問に対する答えとして
もっと てきせつ
最も適切なもの、または文を完成させるのに最も適切なものを 1, 2,
3, 4 の中から一つ選び、その番号のマーク欄をぬりつぶしなさい。

Edwin Land

Many people like to take photos. These days, people usually take photos with smartphones or digital* cameras, so they can see their photos right away. Before digital photos, people usually had to wait to see their pictures. They took pictures on film* and sent the film to a store. Then, someone developed* the film and printed the pictures on paper. This usually took a few days. But in those days, there was one way to get pictures much more quickly. People could use instant cameras.*

A scientist named Edwin Land made the first instant camera. Land was born in 1909 in Connecticut in the United States. When he was a child, he enjoyed playing with things like radios and clocks. Land liked to understand how things worked, so he studied science at Harvard University. In 1932, he started a company with George Wheelwright, and they called it Land-Wheelwright Laboratories. In 1937, the company name was changed to Polaroid.

One day, Land was on vacation with his family. He took a photo of his daughter. She asked him, "Why can't I see the photo now?" This gave him an idea. Land built an instant camera in 1947. It developed and printed photos in less than one minute.

Land's company made 60 instant cameras in 1948. The cameras were very popular, and they were sold out in one day. The company made more instant cameras, and customers all around the United States bought them. After that, people were able to see their pictures right away.

*digital: デジタルの

*film: フィルム

*develop: ～を現像する

*instant camera: インスタントカメラ

(26) What did Edwin Land like to do when he was a child?

- 1 Play with radios and clocks.
- 2 Make things with paper.
- 3 Dream about starting a company.
- 4 Study to get into a good school.

(27) What happened in 1937?

- 1 Land got into Harvard University.
- 2 Land met George Wheelwright.
- 3 Land-Wheelwright Laboratories changed its name.
- 4 Polaroid built a new kind of camera.

(28) Who gave Land the idea for an instant camera?

- 1 His daughter.
- 2 His wife.
- 3 A customer.
- 4 A friend.

(29) The first instant cameras

- 1 were too expensive.
- 2 were all sold very quickly.
- 3 could only be used for one day.
- 4 took a few minutes to print pictures.

(30) What is this story about?

- 1 The history of digital cameras.
- 2 A famous photo collection.
- 3 The first smartphone with a camera.
- 4 A man who built a special camera.

4 ライティング

- あなたは、外国人の友達から以下の QUESTION をされました。
- QUESTION について、あなたの考えとその理由を 2つ 英文で書きなさい。
- 語数の目安は 25語～35語 です。
- 解答は、解答用紙の B 面にあるライティング解答欄に書きなさい。なお、
解答欄の外に書かれたものは採点されません。
- 解答が QUESTION に対応していないと判断された場合は、0 点と採点
されることがあります。 QUESTION をよく読んでから答えてください。

QUESTION

Do you like going to festivals in summer?